
 

Coleford Town Council 
 

 

Amenities Committee  
Tuesday 10 March 2020 

Minutes 
 

Attendees: Cllrs Lusty, Holloway,& Elsmore  
 

1. Apologies were noted from Cllrs Penny & M Cox 
2. Cllr Elsmore declared a personal interest in item 10 phone boxes 
3. There were no dispensation requests 
4. To take comment for the public  
There were no members of the public present  
5. To minutes of 11 February 2020 were noted  
6. To make recommendation re LEMP work for wide open green spaces 
 The Clerk reported that the work was well undertake and the schedules should be with the 
Council within the next week or two.  
 

7. To progress planned meeting with Plantlife and Forestry Commission re tree planting 
The Clerk reported that this matter was being pursued  
 

8. To make recommendation re the topple testing in the cemetery 
It was noted that the results of the testing in the old part of the cemetery could not be recorded as 
the grave were unidentifiable and the historic problems re the mapping of this part of the cemetery  
Recommendation  
that the Clerk records that the old part of the cemetery sections A B C D have been toppled tested 
and all dangerous stones identified and laid low.  
That Sections A B C & D are toppled tested in the late spring of this year.  
That topple testing training is arranged for new councillors 
That the clerk develops a rota for the topple testing programme. (It was noted that the pre letters 
could not be sent as no up to date records existed of grave owners however signage would be 
erected in the cemetery) 
 

9. Youth Engagement  
There was a discussion re the proposals from the PCSO regarding a series of events to be held at 
the Bells Field for the youth  
Recommendation  
That the 3 events planned for May and August are financed to a cost of £1475.00 which includes 
the purchase of equipment. 
That on-going programme to sustain the work is considered 
 

10. To have an update re ongoing items: 
Mushet Walk Lighting 
The Clerk report that progress was being made and the electrician was pricing the installation 
KGV Ramp 
That this will be installed in the next few weeks weather permitting 
Foxglove Way play area 
This is being installed at present.  
Mapping of the cemetery  
This would occur when the weather improved  



 

Coleford Town Council 
 

 
Phone Boxes 
Recommendation  
That no financial support is given to the defibrillator in Broadwell  
 

In Committee 
11 To make recommendation re the request from Mr Askew 
Recommendation  
The clerks report to be accepted  


